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The November meeting was the first of the “off-season” meetings to be held in various  member’s homes. This 

particular meeting was held at the Ryan’s digs on a beautiful Fall day that was more like summer than football 

season! Perhaps it should have been held outdoors?? 

The meeting began promptly at 12:00 noon (well, perhaps “somewhere around noon” would be more 

descriptive) and was well attended by 19 members and 

guests—and 7 Fieros. 

The first order of business was to eat (of course). The cuisine 

for this meeting was a 6’ sub sandwich with all the 

condiments, chips, vegetables and dip. There were assorted 

munchies available also, including nuts, etc.. For dessert there 

were sectioned apples with caramel dip.    

Nobody should have left hungry, the Ryan household ate 

leftover sub sandwich for days! 

The activity for the day was a replay of the speech that our 

marquee's designer (Hulki Aldakaki) and his boss (Parki  - as 

he came to be known) gave at the banquet for the 20th 

Anniversary Celebration. While this was entertaining, it also 

gave us some insights about our cars—the parking brake 

location for example! It also confirmed or rejected a couple 

rumors about the car - Hulki getting caught by GM officials 

beating up on a prototype Corvette in a prototype V8 Fiero 

at the test track—confirmed. The ’88 rear suspension being 

designed or influenced by Lotus—rejected .  

An interesting video, however sometimes very difficult to 

hear and  understand . If any members would like to review 

this video, it is available for loan.  

Then came the real reason we were there—the business meeting. Each agenda item will be further addressed by 

separate storylines in this newsletter.  

MEET YOUR NEW (AND OLD)  OFFICERS 

Fieros  All in a Row!! 

NOVEMBER MEETING A SUCCESS 
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Officers Elections were held at the November meeting, and (unlike Florida elections) the results were tallied and 

announced immediately. All officers were elected by unanimous decision. And the results are: 

          PRESIDENT                                        VICE_PRESIDENT  

   

Robert Probst  (re-elected)  Tammy Kosley (re-elected) 

  

    

Also elected to the position of  TREASURER was Don Middleton,  and Christine Hammack was appointed 

as  EVENT COORDINATOR by the President.  Articles in this issue discuss both these new positions and duties. 

In this issue: 

PEGASUS ONLINE!PEGASUS ONLINE!  
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We are on the web!! 

www.milehighfieros.com 

This is your club newsletter. If there are any 

suggestions or ideas for future items, please forward 

them to the editor at: george.ryan@sbcglobal.net 

 

EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
CHRISTINE HAMMACK was appointed as Event Coordinator. She will be 

the point of contact for any club activity, and will report directly to the 

club President and Vice President. She will be responsible to find activities, 

shows, and events that “fit” our membership’s interests. If you have any 

thoughts or ideas, please contact Christine directly. 

 

There are a couple items already on the calendar -- the Gunnison Car 

Show and the Fiero’s 25th Anniversary celebration in Michigan.  

 

One thing that is being sought is a weekly get-together in the Denver area 

similar to the Grocery Warehouse gathering on Saturday night in 

Colorado Springs. Please contact Christine if there are any ideas. (We 

could always start our own tradition …) 

 

Christine can be reached via e-mail at:  redchristine@msn.com 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!! 
 

THERE WILL BE NO MEETING 

IN DECEMBER !! 

 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE 

HELD ON JANUARY 13, 2008 

AT THE HOME OF ROBERT 

AND GLENDA PROBST IN 

LARKSPUR. CHECK THE 

CLUB WEBSITE FOR DETAILS 

AND A MAPQUEST. 

 

An Artists rendition of the 

famous Dole Pineapple IMSA 

GTU Champion car. 

CLUB TREASURY  
The Mile High Fiero Club 

historically has not asked for dues 

or fees from it’s members. That 

doesn’t mean there are not costs 

associated with club management. 

The website isn’t free ( including 

the extra cost of keeping it 

banner-free), nor are office 

supplies, long distant phone calls, 

printing costs, etc. Until now, 

those necessities were being 

funded by Officers and individual 

members on behalf of the club.  

At the November meeting it was  

decided that, while it isn’t right to 

require our leaders to “foot the 

bill”, we also were reluctant to 

initiate annual dues.  

 

We will continue to hear from 

members about this topic until the 

next meeting in January, and make 

a final decision at that meeting.  

In the interim,  the Treasurer will 

establish a special account and 

simply accept donations from the 

general membership (a “Love 

Fund”, so to speak).  It is our hope 

that the funds raised in this 

manner will improve our web 

presence and help to continue 

with the growth of our club.   

 

Please forward any donations to:        

GEORGE RYAN 

352 N.42nd Ave 

BRIGHTON, CO 80601  

C/O MHFC Fund  

Or PayPal the funds to: 

george.ryan@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

  

 

From Your President: 

“I thank each and every 

one of you for your dedi-

cation to this club. I am 

proud to say we are in 

the Top 5 Fiero clubs in 

terms of size and activi-

ties. Let’s have an even 

better 2008. “ 

 

Robert Probst 

MHFC President  

UPDATE  This article edited 07/15/08 due to resignation of Don 

Middleton as Treasurer. George Ryan was appointed as interim    

Secretary/Treasurer until the next officer election in December. 


